

This Sunday at St. Richard's

September 21, 2025

8:00 am Holy Communion, Rite I, Nave 9:15 am Christian Formation, all ages

10:30 am Holy Communion, Rite II, Nave (also livestreamed on YouTube)

Annual Stewardship



Stewardship is Discipleship 2025 Annual Stewardship Campaign

Stewardship isn't just about how much money we give to the church; it's about how we follow Jesus in all that we do. Being faithful stewards of our resources means being faithful disciples of Jesus.

Sundays at St. Richard's



Deacon's Bible Study 9:15 in Parish Hall with Rev. Jerry

Join us as we continue our exploration of the Bible each week.

Exploring Scripture Class Sundays 9:15 in Parish Hall with Karen Burnup





Adult Education

Brotherhood of St. Andrew Saturdays at 9am in Ridley Room

For more information, contact Curt Young, 1948.young.1@gmail.com.

Daughters of the King

October 12th in Parish Hall Meeting Room after 10:30 service

For more information, contact Helen Paulsen, paulsenh779@gmail.com

Women's Group and Bible Studies

Mondays at 7pm on Zoom and Wednesdays at 10 am in Parish Hall

For more information, contact Alice McDow 512-689-8547 or alice.mcdow@gmail.com

Youth Group

Youth Group meets for Sunday school at 9:15am and for fellowship, dinner, and games from 5:00 – 7;00pm Visit our website at <u>saintrichards.org/youth-ministry/</u> or text us at 512-812-7442 to learn more and stay on top of our calendar!

Senior Warden's Roundtable

Join Senior Warden Stephen Mueller in the Parish Hall during the Christian Formation hour at 9:15 AM. This informal session invites all to ask questions, share ideas, and learn about the plans shaping St. Richard's.

Family Fellowship

Join us on **Sunday, September 21st**, 12:00–2:00 PM (ish) at Back Porch Social at 309 W Liberty Ave, Round Rock, TX 78664 We'll have tables reserved on the back porch with the game on! Bring the whole family to enjoy tasty food, fun fellowship, outdoor patio, cornhole, arcade, and more! Text "Family" to 512.812.7442 to RSVP and stay on top of upcoming opportunities!

Music Ministry



Come make music with us!

We practice on <u>Wednesday revenings</u> – **BELL CHOIR at 6:00 pm** in the **music room** and **CHOIR at 7:30 pm** in the **Nave**. Please join us in preparing music for the fall 10:30 services! We are eager to welcome at least one new ringer to the bell

choir, as we need a minimum of 4 to play. Add to the beauty of our services, build your own musical skills in God's service, and delve into the relationship of our music and sacred texts. For more info, contact Sara Burden-McClure at sara@saintrichards.org!

St. Richard's Episcopal School

2025-26 school year for ages 2 to kindergarten enrolling now!

Enrollment is open for the new school year, and all classes still have room. We're also recruiting new board members! For more information, check out our website at www.strichardspreschool.org. You can also contact our preschool office at preschool@saintrichards.org or (512) 248-1789.

The Brotherhood of St. Andrew

The Brotherhood of St. Andrew at St. Richard's Episcopal Church is part of an international ministry of men within the Anglican Communion who are committed to the spread of Christ's Kingdom among men and boys through the disciplines of *Prayer, Study, and Service*. We meet 9-10 a.m. each Saturday morning in the Ridley Room.

The Brotherhood announces this year's College Scholarship recipients: Grace Habetz and Shayna Young. These awards, funded by Saint Richard's family, recognize students active in church during high school. Please continue supporting this ministry; checks should be made out to Saint Richard's Church and designated for the Brotherhood of Saint Andrew. For details, contact Curt Young at 737-888-0843.

Children's Formation



St Richard's Kids

St. Richard's Kids is in session!

Support your children in building their relationship with God; what a blessing it is to see this love of God unfold in your child.

Beginning Level for age 3 ½ - 1st grade meets on Sunday mornings **10:15 to 11:05** and return to parents in the church during announcements.

Upper Level for Grades 2-5 meets on Sunday mornings **9:15 to 10:15.**

Feel free to contact me with any questions!
Diane DuTeil, 512-791-3017, dianeduteil77@gmail.com

Film Club

Join us as we discuss *The Purple Rose of Cairo* (1985, rated PG, starring Mia Farrow and Jeff Daniels) on Wednesday, **September 24th** in the Parish Hall at 7PM. This movie is currently streaming on Tubi and Pluto, and available to rent on Amazon or Apple. For more information on the Film Club, contact Amy Nordhausen (ameliaclaire@hotmail.com)

Parish Life Brunch

Get excited for our next brunch, themed "It's the Great Pumpkin, Charlie Brown!" on **October 5th!** We're joining forces with our Pumpkins University overview for a truly special event. Come celebrate with us in the Parish Hall after the 10:30 service—enjoy delicious food, warm fellowship, and discover just how meaningful the Pumpkin Patch is for our parish and the wider community. Don't miss out on this joyful gathering!



Outreach Opportunities

Pumpkin Patch

The pumpkins are coming! The first unload is Wednesday, **October 1st**, and we need all hands on deck! Dinner will be provided for all volunteers. The Patch opens on October 2nd at 12:00. There are three shifts to fill each day from Sunday to Friday and four on Saturdays through October 31st. Help make this year's Pumpkin Patch the most successful yet. Many hands make light work! https://signup.com/go/PCQkjvF

Volunteer Opportunities at Round Rock Area Serving Center



All adults and youth are encouraged to participate in this very meaningful volunteer effort. No need to sign up to participate, just show up at 9:30 am in the lobby of the Serving Center. Volunteers, please park next door in the Head Start parking lot Round Rock Area and not at the Serving Center or Nursing Facility. For questions, **Serving Center** please contact Thurma Hilton (thurma.hilton1@gmail.com)

2025 RRASC Parish Workdays

December 13th

RRASC Food Donation Bins

The RRASC Food Shelf is always looking for more pantry staples, canned goods, and baby supplies. You don't even have to drive there, just drop them off in our collection bin in the entryway. Thank you for giving back to our wonderful community! Questions? Email Thurma Hilton (thurma.hilton1@gmail.com)

Community of Care

Community of Care's mission is to minister to those that are unable to leave their homes. To add a loved one to their visitation list, please contact Aline Murphy (alimurphy@suddenlink.net) or Rev. Jerry Lyle (jlyle25468@gmail.com).

Quilts of Valor

The Quilts of Valor Ministry is looking for veterans who have served in the US Armed forces to honor with quilts. If you, or someone you know, is interested in receiving one, please reach out. There is no cost. Nominating a vet is easy. All you need is their name, address, branch of service, rank and time of service. To nominate a vet, please submit a form through QOVF.org and follow the link. Please complete it as you are able. We must have their phone number and email address so that we can reach out to them. It is essential that we speak to them directly. Out of respect for our service members, we cannot surprise them with a quilt.

If you'd like to make quilts with us, join our meetings on the first Monday of each month from 9:30-3:30 in the classroom off the parish hall, or by appointment on the third Monday. Bring your sewing machine, rotary cutter, mat, rulers, extension cord, and basic knowledge of cutting and piecing. Materials like fabric, batting, and backing are provided. Donations of new 100% cotton fabric in red, white, blue, or flag prints (no glitter or gold stars), as well as cash or checks, are welcome.

For more information on nominating or donating, please contact Roberta Hastings at hastingsroberta@aol.com

Prayer Shawl Group

The next Prayer Shawl group meeting is **October 16th**. Any knitters or crocheters interested in joining can contact Bea DeMarquis for more information. (beatricedemarquis@yahoo.com)

Safeguarding

The Diocese of Texas has implemented a new Safeguarding system for all volunteers in the diocese, and the certification process has changed. If you've never taken the Safeguarding class, or if it's been longer than 5 years, please email Jen in the church office to find out how to get safeguarded. She can also tell you if your safeguarding has expired. To be certified, you must consent to a background and reference check. There are online modules to complete as well as a live class.

Kairos Prison Ministry

Changing Hearts, Transforming Lives. Impacting the World

Kairos is a prison ministry, supported by our St. Richard's community, with a mission to develop Christian community on the inside of a prison. The free-world volunteers show the love and forgiveness of Jesus Christ, with 42 inmates (residents) during a 31/2 day weekend through talks, meditations, chapel visits, music, listening, and loving. After the weekend, small groups called Prayer and Share are held weekly and Reunion groups are held monthly with free-world volunteers to help the residents remain accountable for their walk with Christ.

There are ways that you can make a positive personal impact on the residents attending the upcoming Men's Kairos Weekend, **Sept. 25th thru 28th** at the Alfred D. Hughes unit in Gatesville.

- 1. Bake cookies.
- Financial Support.
 - a. Purchase a meal for a resident during the weekend for \$5.
 - b. Sponsor a resident for the weekend for \$150
- Surround the weekend in Prayer by signing up for ½ hour of intentional prayer.
- Sign the Agape poster from St. Richard's
- Attend the Closing Ceremony on September 28th, application must be in by September 3rd.

For more information about how you can be involved please see Duke DuTeil or Diane DuTeil in the Narthex this Sunday. Duke (512)-567-7848, Diane (512)-791-3017

Upcoming Office Closures

October 9th - 13th

October 31st - November 9th

Please keep these parishioners, family members and friends in your prayers: Curtis Young, Alice Jones, Kent Brenneman, Eva Chambles, Henry Burden, Andy Meyer, Marjorie Meyer, Sue Likon, Nichalus Mourer, Hans Mueller, Kate Beebe, Bob & Christina Griffin, Joyce Quitter, Gibby Dean, Mary Powell, Roger Hayes, Jesse Corona, Robert Hoehn, Dolores Thurman, the Safarik family, Pat Lyle, James Petty, Nancy Locklear, , Rue & Jim Harrington, Scott Windham, Devin Windham, Patti Beske, Amy, Becky Todd, the Brickey family, Douglas Aleong, Mark and Dawn, Matthew Davey, the South family, Greg Thurman, Kyle Lollar, and those impacted by conflict around the world.

We pray for those who celebrate their birthdays this week: MeLinda Safarik, Marjorie Meyer, Don Field, Gregg Miller, Leigh Ward, Stewart Turner, Richard Griffin, Brooklyn Reeves, D'Andra Darwin, Marsi Liddell, Marlee Magill, Jan Clawson, Amie Chase, Dannie Till

Please contact the church office if you or a loved one needs to be added to or removed from our prayer list. You may email Jen Winborn or fill out an online prayer request through our website. *Please note that we may remove names from the prayer list after 4 weeks, unless otherwise notified